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INTRODUCTION

This Service Bulletin provides information regarding ECM reprogramming file availability to address    
P1235,  “High-Pressure Fuel Pump Abnormal”. 

IMPORTANT:  Be sure to confirm the latest SSMIII software version number, 1.35.49.27 dated 
Nov. 2012 (or newer) has been installed before attempting to perform this procedure.	

COUNTERMEASURE IN PRODUCTION

A change to the ECM logic was incorporated into production on September 12, 2012 starting with the 
following VINs:

TRANSMISSION TYPE STARTING VIN NUMBER

6MT D1604139

6AT D2604140

PACK FILE APPLICABILITY

PAK FILE NAME NEW ECM PART 
NUMBER

OLD ECM PART 
NUMBERS

OLD CID 
NUMBERS

NEW CID 
NUMBER

TRANSMISSION 
TYPE

22765AC802.pak 22765AC802 22765AC800, 01
ZA1J700D
ZA1J900D

ZA1JA00D 6AT

22765AC812.pak 22765AC812 22765AC810, 11
ZA1J700C 
ZAIJ900C

ZA1JA00C 6MT

WARRANTY / CLAIM INFORMATION

For vehicles within the Basic New Car Limited Warranty period, refer to Subaru Warranty Wizard for 
claim submission information.
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IMPORTANT - All 
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Should Read and 
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CAUTION: VEHICLE SERVICING PERFORMED BY UNTRAINED PERSONS COULD 
RESULT IN SERIOUS INJURY TO THOSE PERSONS OR TO OTHERS.

Subaru Service Bulletins are intended for use by professional technicians ONLY. They 
are written to inform those technicians of conditions that may occur in some vehicles, or 
to provide information that could assist in the proper servicing of the vehicle. Properly 
trained technicians have the equipment, tools, safety instructions, and know-how 
to do the job correctly and safely. If a condition is described, DO NOT assume that this 
Service Bulletin applies to your vehicle, or that your vehicle will have that condition.

SUBARU OF AMERICA, INC. IS 
“ISO 14001 COMPLIANT”

The international standard for excellence 
in Environmental Management Systems. 
Please recycle or dispose of automotive 
products in a manner that is friendly to our 
environment and in accordance with all 
local, state and federal laws and regulations.
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